KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 8th September 2005

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), Anderson, Corazzo, Pote and Tebbutt




Tenant Representatives

Polly Becks – Counties T&R

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Moira Brown – Highfields TRA

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Brian Eldrige – Thorngate Street

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Mark Gudyer - Highfield Road

Adrian Ward

Tony Palmer – Dahlia Road

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Dorothy Guilford – Spring Gardens

Lynne Lund

Also Present




John Conway (Head of Housing)




Nigel Richards (Housing)




Anne Coulson (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)

David Joyce

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

 05.TF.016
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor J Henson , Brian Mew, Roger Baker and Susan Milne

05.TF.17
DECLERATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

05.TF.18
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Ron Ainsworth, Moira Brown, Josephine Copson, Vi Dillon, Brian Eldridge, Brian Kimpton, Tony Palmer and Stephen Panther.

05.TF.19
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on Thursday 14th July 2005 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

05.TF.20
MATTERS RAISED

Review of Tenant Participation

It was reported that a letter was sent to all Tenants in the borough from the Leader of the Council, the Chief Executive, Councillor Burton and the Head of Housing explaining what happened and the outcome of the Stock Options process.

Representatives for Forum

It was reported that the Tenants Forum did not have a place on the Kettering Town Forum and that the Tenants Forum would be requesting a place.

05.TF.21
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The Head of Housing apologised to the Forum regarding the Poplar Road Parking, as he understood the work had already been ordered from Atkins.  He assured the Tenants this work had now been ordered and was being treated as a priority.

05.TF.22 
HOUSING TOUR

It was reported that the Housing Tour date had been changed to 13th September 2005 and that Orbit would be showing the Tenants round taking in St Mary’s Ward and some void properties. 

 

05.TF.23
REPORT ON COUNTY TENANT PARTICIPATION FORUM

The Head of Housing thanked all Tenants that attended the County Tenant Participation Forum and thanked the Tenant Participation Officer for organising the event.  It was noted that officers would be taking ideas from the forum especially regarding repairs and improvements.

05.TF.24
REPORTS ON PROGRESS OF FOCUS GROUPS

The minutes of the focus groups were circulated to update tenants on the work that had been carried out and the Tenant Participation Officer congratulated the groups on the work that had been done.

It was reported that now the restructure in the Housing Department had taken place they would be looking at ways to make contracts run more smoothly and ways to attract contractors to do the work needing to be carried out to meet the decent homes standard.

05.TF.26
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· ID Badges

· New Neighbourhood Managers

· Arson Taskforce and ELVIS

· Fire Arrangements

· Godfrey Shaw – Depot Matters

· Training

05.TF.27
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Tree Outside 29 Windsor Gardens

It was reported that the warden from Windsor Gardens requested to have a tree removed from the back of her property as it was obscuring light.

It was noted that the problems with the tree had been identified in a recent survey and the work would be carried out.

Councillor Darby

It was reported that Councillor Darby had resigned and there would be a Bye Election held on the 6th October 2005 to fill the vacancy in the Wicksteed Ward.

Improvement Programmes

It was reported that Sackville Street did not appear on the improvement programme.

It was noted that the work needed to be prioritised by the need to meet the decent homes standard by 2010.

Digital Aerials

It was reported that an officer was looking at the need for digital aerials and the pros and cons of each system and would be bringing a report to the Tenants Forum.

CCTV

Tenants requested to know the position of the purchasing of the mobile CCTV camera.

It was noted that the camera had been purchased but had not yet been received and that a few locations had been discussed for using the camera.

Overnight Stay

Tenants at Windsor Gardens had enquired about the possibility of an overnight flat for visitors.

It was reported that if there was a need for this facility and if there was a spare flat then the Head of Housing would look in to this matter.

Land Between Spring Gardens and Well Lane Rothwell 

Dorothy Guilford reported that the land between Spring Gardens and Well Lane, Rothwell was disintegrating.  The head of Housing assured Dorothy Guilford that he would look in to who owns the land and report back to her the following week.

SMARTA Funfair

It was reported that the SMARTA funfair would be taking place on Saturday 10th September from 12noon to 6.00pm.

External Funding

It was reported that external funding was available for community groups and that the Tenant Participation Officer would look in to ways to obtain this.

Corby Neighbourhood Watch

It was reported that Corby Neighbourhood Watch would like to attend the Tenants Forum meeting to share videos and do a presentation.  It was noted that Neighbourhood Watch would be invited to a future meeting.

Licensing

(Councillors Pote and Anderson left the room while this item was being discussed due to their involvement in licensing)

Councillor Tebbutt urged Tenants to keep an eye on the Evening Telegraph regarding licensing applications.  He reported that tenants should object to these applications if they would affect them and advised them that quality of life would be the issue they would be most successful with.

Councillor Burton stated that it concerned him deeply when people were walking home through residential areas and that the police had assured him that any trouble caused would result in the licensee being taken back to committee to have their license revoked.

05.TF.
28
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Douglas Walker had won the prize draw.

05.TF.29
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 13th October 2005. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.00pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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